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2405 Ballarto Road, Cardinia               Principal: Mrs. Susan Wepster     

 

Telephone: 03 5998 8323            https://www.facebook.com/cardiniaps  

Fax:03 5998 8474 

Email: cardinia.ps@education.vic.gov.au                                Website: www.cardiniaps.vic.edu.au 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

TERM 4  

Wednesday 29th -  

Friday 1st Dec 
Oasis School Camp 

December  

6th - 8th Life Education Incursion 

Monday 11th Year 6 Graduation  - Gumbuya World 

Tuesday 12th State-wide transition Day - including Foundation 2024 students  

Friday 15th NO STUDENTS at school - Curriculum Day 

Tuesday 19th Christmas Concert.  6:30pm start (arrive from 6pm) 

Wednesday 20th End of Term 4 - 1:30pm finish 

 

Dates for your diary - 2024 

Tuesday 30th January First day of school for all students (including Foundation) 

Friday 16th February Whole School Beach Picnic - Phillip Island 

https://www.facebook.com/cardiniaps
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

 30th November 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I’m writing this on Wednesday as I’m going to camp tomorrow. Let’s hope it’s not raining 

too heavily there this week! The camping kids were very excited (and a few a little nervous) 

as they left this morning. Those here at school are having some fun times as well, and I’d 

like to thank all our staff for what they’re doing this week. Staff at camp will be putting in 

extremely long hours to see that our children are cared for, and those here at school are 

putting in effort to ensure that children not attending camp still have a good week. 

Last Friday’s Peter Combe concert was fabulous. I have never seen so much enthusiasm 

and excitement from our students. They joined in nearly every song and thoroughly 

enjoyed the hour. Thanks again to Trent for instigating it, School Council for raising funds to 

provide the concert free of charge for all our children, and our staff for teaching our kids 

the songs before the event.  

Next Monday will be our last assembly for the year. This is because the following week our 

Year 6s will be at Gumbuya World for their graduation. 

A special congratulations to Miss Macri. Taylor and Adam are expecting their first baby next 

year and we wish them well at this exciting time. We have employed an experienced 

teacher to take Taylor’s position, and our new teacher will start at the beginning of next 

year to minimise disruption for our students. 

Some members of our school community have been going above and beyond to support 

our school library this year. I would like to acknowledge Megan Watson, Bec Leeuw, 

Michelle Graymore, Stacey Farrall and Maryann Janssen for their regular support of the 

library throughout the year. Our library is now a popular and well used space, and the work 

of our Literacy Specialist, Paula Fleming, and this dedicated team of volunteers is what has 

made it so. Thank you from all our staff and students here at CPS. 

Friday morning will be pancakes at Breakfast Club for students at school. Come along at 

8:30 and enjoy a yummy breakfast! 

Enjoy our rainy week, let’s hope summer brings some better weather! 

Susan  
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CARDI AWARDS 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations on 

reaching                                                

20 Cardi Awards!  

Grades 3/4: Obie, Hunter and Milly 

 

 

Congratulations on reaching                                                

40 Cardi Awards!  

Foundation: Tara and Eloise 

Grades 1/2: Rex, Thea and Brooklyn 

Grades 5/6: Tahlia, Rylee and Ebony 

      

Congratulations on reaching                                                

60 Cardi Awards!   

Foundation: Cavan and Abby 

Grades 1/2: April 

Grades 3/4: Zac W 

Grades 5/6: Jayden 
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https://www.dssports.org/cardiniaprimary-1-1  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dssports.org%2Fcardiniaprimary-1-1&data=05%7C01%7CLisa.Riddington%40education.vic.gov.au%7Caf629d73629f49673b2608dbeaec8e4d%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638362073939337392%7
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Breakfast Club  

Breakfast club runs each Friday between 8:30-8:45am in the Science Room.  This program is government 
funded and open to all students.  

Food available may be Weetbix, muesli, toast with Vegemite or honey, baked 
beans, spaghetti and fruit cups. Please let us know when dropping off your child if 
there are any allergies we need to be aware of. 

Children are welcome to come to the Science Room from 8:30am.  Please do not 
drop your child off any earlier than this. We welcome any parents who would like 
to come once a month (or less if we get enough help) to serve and tidy up.  

Before and After School Care 

Starting in 2024, our before and after school care will be provided by DS Sports. 
Click on the link below for more information 

https://www.dssports.org/cardiniaprimary-1-1  
Monday to Friday:    Before School Care from 6:30am                                                                                                                                                              
………………………………               After School Care from 3:30pm - 6:30pm 

From the Office 

XUNO is your parent portal to view news and events, book parent 

teacher interviews, check your child's live attendance, mark 

absences, view reports, and more. Please contact the office if you 

have any problems or questions about setting up, and signing in to 

your account. 

2024 Term Dates 
Term 1:  Tuesday 30th January (Students) - Thursday 28th March 

Term 2:  Monday 15th April - Friday 28th June 

Term 3:  Monday 15th July - Friday 20th September 

Term 4:  Monday 7th October - Friday 20th December 

Qkr! Is the app that the school is using to accept any payments, such as: Parent 

Contributions, excursions, Meal Deals and second hand uniform (and more!) 

We are also trying to reduce the amount of paper used so most permission 

forms will be available on the app. Of course, if you require a hard copy, one 

can be collected from the office. Please see the office staff if you need more 

information about using Qkr! 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dssports.org%2Fcardiniaprimary-1-1&data=05%7C01%7CLisa.Riddington%40education.vic.gov.au%7Caf629d73629f49673b2608dbeaec8e4d%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638362073939337392%7
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